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DISTRICT 25E 

NEWSLETTER 

AUGUST 2024 

Hello Friends, and Friends I haven’t met yet! 

At some point in our lives, most of us have traveled and stayed in hotels, moved into a new home or done a 

bathroom remodel.  There is not a much beƩer feeling than a great shower at the end of a long day.  The 

shower sprays evenly with good force.  It’s clean, all the holes are open with water flowing through and the 

aim of the showerhead is true (stays where you put it).  Things are fine for several years, and then one day 

you look up and that there are mineral deposits and maybe a liƩle rust if it’s not plasƟc.  You think about 

geƫng a liƩle cleaner for it but you forget about it once you get out of the shower and bombarded with the 

happenings of life.  Some more Ɵme passes and when you noƟce the showerhead this Ɵme, some of the 

holes are clogged with those mineral deposits and the layer on the showerhead is thicker.  You remember 

when you get out of the shower this Ɵme to put CLR cleaner on the shopping list but then forget the list or it 

gets lost and more Ɵme passes.  Now before long, the extra weight of the deposits changes the aim of the 

showerhead and the water sprays erraƟcally and without much force.  You make a special trip to the CLR and 

use it hoping that it will help clean the showerhead bringing back the flow and force.  That works for a while, 

and then the deposits are back leading to more cleaning or deciding that it’s Ɵme for a new showerhead.   

Lions are like showerheads!   

AŌer you are done laughing, snickering or being indignant, read on for the similariƟes!  New Lions have lots 

of energy, great ideas, and nothing holds them back.  As the years go by, Lions get comfortable doing the 

things they like to do, and not always interested in trying something new or different.  Lions stop visiƟng   

other clubs, going to district and state events, losing enthusiasm and energy.  Lions stop coming up with new 

ideas when they stop going to places and events that used to revitalize and inspire them, not working/       

volunteering like they used to.   

Hopefully this isn’t you, but if it is, there are some things that you can do: keep doing what you are doing (not 

much); adjust your aƫtude and find something to do; find a different new that needs fulfilled; ask someone 

to help you do something that you used to do; encourage someone else to do the things that you used to do; 

or get out of the way for someone else’s energeƟc ideas, plans and projects.  There’s no reason to get rid of 

the showerhead if it only needs some CLR- CelebraƟng Life RestoraƟon! 

Keep Moving Forward! 

District Governor Erica Thomas 
 

 

 

 



Hello Lions!   

Looking at the future of Lions InternaƟonal, we are on a campaign to reach 1.5 million members by 2027, 
so that “WE SERVE” can be a greater impact to the world. 

From InternaƟonal you may see this oŌen from their publicaƟons.  

MISSION 1.5 is the drive to reach 1.5 million members worldwide, so we can beƩer meet the  

growing needs of our communiƟes and serve more people than ever before. 

MISSION 1.5 | Lions Clubs InternaƟonal 

All members have access to the Lions Portal, you just need to contact your Club Secretary to get your 
MEMBERSHIP NUMBER, so that you can access informaƟon to educate and get ideas on fundraisers so 
that you can SERVE you communiƟes and beyond.  As building Handicap ramps for people around your 
community, sponsoring community projects, along with the State Projects, and iniƟaƟves.   

Remember you can contact the five State Project Trustees (Cancer Control, Leader Dog, Speech & Hearing, 
Indiana School for the Blind and Hearing Impaired and VisionFirst: Indiana Lions Eye Bank)  to learn more 
about how you donaƟons are being used.  They are more than happy to come. 

Yours in Lionism. 

Lion John Spurgeon 
1st VDG 25E 

To see the Special Banner CelebraƟon NewsleƩer, please use the link below 

http://www.lions25e.org/index.php/banner-celebration-with-dg-erica/ 

1st VICE  
DISTRICT GOVERNOR 
John Spurgeon (Lion Mary Ann) 
1035 W. Walnut Street 
Brownstown, IN 47220-1724 
Home: (812) 358-5329 
Cell: (812) 498-0342 
john@jcia40.net 



Hello Lions!   

My name is Lion Brad Nolan, I am a member of the Seymour Noon Lions Club.  I will be 

serving as your second vise district governor for the 24-25 lions year.  I joined lions in 2010,  

I own a small business and felt it was important to give back to the community that was 

supporƟng my family. I have served as club secretary, treasurer, vice president, and        

president. I have served as district zone chair and tail twister and currently I am a special 

projects trustee. 

My Ɵme as a lion serving my community has been extremely rewarding, all 3 of my children 

have parƟcipated in events and have learned it can be fun and rewarding to help make the 

world a beƩer place. My wife Christy Nolan is also a lion currently serving as district        

secretary. 

When I joined lions I didn’t realize I would become a part of an organizaƟon that touches so 

many lives in so many ways. I have been a part of several fundraisers, community projects, 

and charity events. My whole family has enjoyed working at the ISBVI on clean up days and 

parƟcipaƟng in the Brians Trike Race and now the disc golf tourney. We have assisted in 

geƫng grants and park cleanup aŌer a major storm. I 

am so glad that Lions found me. I look forward to     

serving our district in the coming years, please feel free 

to contact me for any assistance you need. 

 

UnƟl next Ɵme, 

2VDG Brad Nolan 

2nd VICE  

DISTRICT GOVERNOR 

Brad Nolan (CS Christy Nolan) 

6875 S. County Road 700 E 

Crothersville, IN 47229 



Cabinet Secretary 
Christy Nolan 

Hello Fellow Lions, 

 

This year we are going to try something different in means of communicaƟon.  Yes, we will 

sƟll be emailing everything to the president, secretary, zone chairs, and PID’s.  But to try and 

help we are also starƟng a Facebook group.  This will be so everyone can share what is going 

on around the district.  We want to know when your club has a      Service project or fund-

raising event coming up.  We want to hear your success stories, if you need help with an event, or if we have a 

fallen Lion.  We want to know.  The only way to keep us Moving Forward, Leaving Legacy is communicaƟon.  

Lion Carol Donner (PR & MarkeƟng Chair) and I are going to do our best to spread the word, but we need you 

to go to Facebook search look for District 25E Lions of Indiana Group or use this link  

hƩps://www.facebook.com/groups/1813463786102877/ 
If you have trouble remember I am here to help. 

 

District 25E Cabinet Secretary Christy Nolan 

812-569-1868 

lionchristynolan@gmail.com 

Right: Front: Cabinet Treasurer Debbie Ellis,  

Back: Cabinet Secretary Christy Nolan 



Past District Governor Corner 
This month featuring 
Past District Governor 
Mark Clark 

Hello Lions, 
 
As I set at the computer to write this arƟcle, I realize that we are already one month into Lions year ’24-’25.  By 
now many of our clubs have had our summer fundraiser and hopefully most of the members are back from  
vacaƟon.  Yet, with the lazy part of summer,  August, sƟll ahead of us, many clubs are wondering what to do 
right now.  With that thought in mind, here are 5 things each club can do to make the rest of this year           
successful. 
 
#1. HAVE THE CLUB  MEMBERS IDENTIFY WHAT ONE THING THAT IS MOST IMPORTANT TO THE MEMBERS 
OF THE CLUB TO ACCOMPLISH THIS YEAR.  Yes, most of us know about SMART goals and we can turn the 
member’s input into one, but first the club leaders should JUST GET THE CLUB MEMBERS TO SAY OUT LOUD 
WHAT IS IMPORTANT FOR THE CLUB TO ACCOMPLISH IN 2024-2025.  Then the President and execuƟve    
officers can make the SMART goal and acƟon planS for accomplishing the most important item to club       
members. But without knowing what the members want to accomplish, the club leaders will have a more   
difficult Ɵme engaging the members in acƟviƟes for the club. 
 
#2. DEVELOP A SENSE OF PURPOSE IN THE CLUB MEMBERS OR YOUR TEAM THAT MAKES THE OBJECTIVE 
LARGER THAN YOURSELF.  Knowing that what you are doing as a club will have an impact on someone or for 
someone is a purpose that will last long aŌer the project.  Being part of an INTERNATIONAL organizaƟon, a 
STATE organizaƟon, and acƟve in your community gives each member the chance to make a lasƟng impact that 
will change the future for a person.  If the club increases donaƟons to LCIF and the state projects, that will have 
the impact of a lifeƟme for some adult or child.  Realizing that our LICF foundaƟon and our state projects 
change lives with the contribuƟons they make to help individuals is a easy first step in developing the            
realizaƟon that each club member is an important part of an organizaƟon that serves a purpose larger then 
ourselves.   
 
#3 DO SOMETHING. Each club in each community MUST HAVE A PURPOSE.  In the first step we idenƟfied 
what the most important purpose of the club for the year 2024-2025 is. NOW DO SOMETHING TO                 
ACCOMPLISH THAT PURPOSE. While there will be steps of planning such as developing a parƟcular SMART 
goal and then determining the OBJECTIVES and TASKS to reach the goal, don’t get stuck in the planning ses-
sions. Planning by itself will not GET THE GOAL DONE. Take concrete steps to complete the task that leads to 
the compleƟon of the objecƟve that will get the goal accomplished.  Now is the Ɵme to GET BUSY DOING 
SOMETHING toward the ONE THING THAT IS MOST IMPORTANT TO THE MEMBERS OF THE CLUB TO           
ACCOMPLISH this year.  As a reƟred judge I pracƟced in front of use to say before court: “Let’s go do some-
thing even if it is wrong and then we will figure out how to correct it.” Just go do something to reach the goal. 
 
(Continued on the next page) 



#4 DON’T OVER CONTROL.  Once the goal is set, get the members involved in the acƟon plan and LET THEM 
DO IT.  Presidents, let the VPs take charge and grow with the process. Make sure that mentors (that is       
members with lots of experience) work with newer members and let them own the process of reaching their 
objecƟve for the goal.  They may do it right from the start, or they may not, but working together and learning 
from each other is just as important as to the correct outcome the first Ɵme.  If you get working on the goal 
now, you have Ɵme to recover from any mistakes and sƟll have a sense of accomplishment before June, 2025. 
 
#5 RECOGNIZE AND CELEBRATE.  When someone or a commiƩee or a team or the whole club accomplishes a 
step along the way, recognize and celebrate the accomplishment.  Each accomplishment is something that you 
can check off the acƟon plan and is an reason to celebrate that one more thing is done and finished.  Realize 
you are one step closer to what it is the club wants to accomplish and recognize those who have made that 
possible.  When the final goal is met, have a party to recognize everyone, everything and every step of the way 
for the realizaƟon of the goal.  Remember, you can never say “Thank You” enough to a person for the work 
they have done. A team always celebrates its championships; your club reaching its goal is the championship 
you are looking for.  So recognize the members who conquer each task and celebrate the achievement of the 
goal. 
 
Try these 5 steps in the next month and see if they can give your club a blueprint on the acƟviƟes to do in the 
next 10 months of Lions Year 2024-2025 
 

PDG Mark Clark, District E GLT 
 
Next month’s arƟcle by PDG Kenny Williams. 

 

 

Right: the Elizabeth Lions Trailer in the 4th annual Bill 

Kannapel Tractor Parade.  Nice Trailer! 

 

The Following clubs are celebrating Anniversaries: 
 
Brownstown #9654   Chartered 08/24/1927 97 years of Service 
French Lick/West Baden #9667 Chartered 08/23/1950 74 years of Service 
Evansville Eastside #9665  Chartered 08/02/1956 68 years of Service 
Corydon #48859    Chartered 08/18/1988 36 years of Service 
Elizabeth #77284    Chartered 08/25/2003 21 years of Service 
Sullivan County #142746   Chartered 08/28/2020 4 years of Service 

Club Celebrating 

 Anniversaries in August 



Hello Lions, 

This is not my typical arƟcle.  With the Olympics going on, it seems like part of the world has 

slowed down to watch and celebrate the Games.  I thought I would share with everyone a  

picture from just north of Oakland City on Highway 57 (see below).  This house has been   

posing skeletons in their yard for several years based on current events and holidays.  Thank 

you Sue for sending this picture to me. 

Racing to Serve, PCC Keith Thomas 

NEWSLETTER EDITOR 
PCC Keith Thomas 
400 North 12th Street 
Petersburg, IN 47567 
Cell: 812-7354-4637 
kthomas@threeidesign.com 



Lions have taken up the challenge of promoƟng reading worldwide. 

It is important work, aimed at helping liŌ millions of people out of hardship. Learning to read lets people    

acquire the skills and knowledge they need “to overcome poverty, disease and other social ills,” said Past      

InternaƟonal President Wayne A. Madden, who served from 2012 to 2013. Literacy, he said, is “a giŌ Lions 

can give to children and adults around the world.” 

Globally, nearly 1 billion adults cannot read and write. The issue isn’t just a challenge for developing regions, 

either. In the United States, 21 million people can’t read, and millions more have reading skills so limited that 

they have difficulty with common tasks such as reading signs or workplace instrucƟons. 

The Reading AcƟon Program, launched in 2012, is a 10-year Lions commitment to focus on strengthening 

global literacy. The program calls for Lions to organize service projects and acƟviƟes that underscore the    

importance of reading. 

Lions clubs around the world have responded with a broad variety of community-based, person-to-person 
efforts. Some have helped develop aŌer-school reading programs. Others have volunteered to read to       
children at local libraries, work as reading tutors or donate books and computers. In future ediƟons of the 
newsleƩer, we will address different issues our youth is encountering, and idenƟfying potenƟal soluƟons to 
address these important issues.  For  more informaƟon, go to the following link:  Touchstone Story: Reading 
AcƟon Program | Lions Clubs InternaƟonal 
 
 
Dyslexia, which affects 1 in 5 individuals, requires structured literacy to develop reading skills. Brandy and 

Chris Gentry (members of the Sullivan County Lions Club) encountered a scarcity of qualified tutors and 

teachers in their area when they discovered their son’s dyslexia. Orton Gillingham or Lindamood Bell          

instrucƟon was deemed essenƟal for their son’s reading success.  Even though their son aƩended a school 

with skilled teachers, including Brandy, who later received Orton Gillingham training to support her son and 

other students, the training was  essenƟal in addressing this illness. Despite the significance of this training, 

many teachers lack access to it due to high costs. God made a way and Brandy’s path found Jen Knopf from 

The Reed Charitable FoundaƟon in Orlando, Florida on Facebook.  Jen has a similar story as Brandy’s and she 

was able to create The Reed FoundaƟon to spread the mission of structured literacy, dyslexia, and provide 

training to teachers in Orton Gillingham. Brandy worked with the foundaƟon to bring its training to Sullivan, 

resulƟng in the successful training of K-8 teachers and aides in the Southwest School CorporaƟon. Together, 

they’re making a posiƟve impact in their local community, one trained teacher at a Ɵme. Currently, Brandy 

serves as a literacy cadre coach at Sullivan, promoƟng structured literacy training to her colleagues and     

supporƟng nearby schools in their implementaƟon of Orton Gillingham and science of reading.    

 

If you would like further informaƟon on how you can get involved in helping support dyslexia training to your 

community, please reach out to Lion Brandy Gentry at bgentry@swest.k12.in.us 

Reading Action Chair 
Debbie Ellis with help 
from Brandy Gentry 



24 Members of the four Lawrence County Lions Clubs (Bedford, Bedford Noon, Mitchell, and 
Fayetteville Community) conducted vision screening at the Lawrence County 4H Fair from July 6, 
2024 to July 13, 2024 and screened 45 adults for far and near vision and field of vision with 15 being 
referred with problems to seek additional follow up professional exams.  
 
We also screened 105 children for far and near vision with 19 being referred to seek additional follow 
up professional exams. This year Lions screened 45 children age six to two with a KidSight camera 
referring 4 with problems to seek additional follow up professional exams. The Lions tested 46    
people for blood glucose. Information on diabetes diet, management, and recipes were offered. Also 
eleven pairs of new reading glasses were given free of charge to individuals needing corrective 
glasses to help improve their near vision. We would like to thank the Lawrence County Fair Board 
and our 3 community minded sponsors (Day and Carter Mortuary, Brent Maudlin State Farm         
Insurance, and Williams Wealth LLC) for making this service to our community possible. 	

Lions Check Vision 
at 2024 4H Fair 

Above left: Lion Rosemary Stanley (Bedford Noon Lions) performing diabetes testing. 
Above Right: Lion Judy Clifton (Bedford Lions) performing KidSight screening. 
 
Below Left: Lion Glen Coyle (Mitchell Lions) and PDG Lion Lee Cuba (Bedford Noon        
Lions) performing far and near sighted vision screenings 
Below Right: Lion Joey Slone (Mitchell Lions) performing peripheral vision screening and 
Lion Brent Maudlin (Bedford Lions) performing far and near sighted vision screenings 
 



Aug 2—18 Indiana State Fair—Consider working a gate for the Indiana Lions FoundaƟon 

August 8 Official Visit to Boonville Lions 

August 24 ConƟnued Learning at Medora ChrisƟan Church (10a-2p ET) 

Sept 5—7 USA/Canada Forum at Louisville Kentucty 

Sept 21 District MeeƟng and ConƟnued Learning at New Albany Elks Lodge 

October 5 2nd Council MeeƟng at locaƟon to be determined 

October 11—13 PDG Weekend in New Harmony (District 25E is the host)  

October 26 ConƟnued Learning at Salem Lions Clubhouse 

December 1 Virtual District MeeƟng and ConƟnued Learning 

December 14 Council Christmas Party 

December  17 Official Visit to Salem Lions 

January 17,18 Mid-Winter Conference in Indianapolis 

February 22 District Leadership Learning at French Lick West Baden 

March 21—22 District 25E ConvenƟon with ID Edwin “Guy” Hollander  
 

Cabinet MeeƟngs/ Lions Learning 

August 24th 10:00am-2:00pm Eastern Ɵme 

Medora ChrisƟan Church 76 S. George Street 

Meal provided includes chicken salad, pulled pork, potato salad, and baked beans for $10 

RSVP to Christy Nolan at christy@bcelectric.info by Friday August 16th 
 

September 21st 10:00am-2:00pm Eastern Ɵme  

New Albany Elks Lodge 426 Pearl Street 

Meal provided includes  

RSVP to Christy Nolan at christy@bcelectric.info by Friday September 13th 

 

Please contact District Governor to schedule your club’s Official Visit Now as the     

calendar is quickly filling up.    

District Events and Calendar 

GOALS PROGRESS 
Clubs: Start 1 new club.     Clubs Started: 0 Making Contacts Now 
Membership: Induct more than 120 new members Members inducted: 6 
Retention: To continue the District’s great ability IPDG Glen is working on an exit interview  
   to retain members      questionaire 
LCIF: Increase the District’s LCIF individual  Clubs Donating: 4 of 48 clubs visited 
         donations to 10% and clubs donating to 55%. Members Donating: 0.5% 
Leadership: By the end of August, Provide training 8 of 12 Zone Chairs  
  to 60% of the Zone Chairs and 40% of club Not sure of Clubs’ officers training.  Numbers 
          Officers receiving online and/or in person reported in September 
  training. 
Service: Increase clubs reporting service from   Average reporting 27% 
 only 35%. 



List of common used Lions abbreviations  
IP International President  PIP Past International President ZC Zone Chair 
RC Region Chair   ID International Director  PID Past International Director 
DG District Governor  PDG Past District Governor  CC Council Chair   
PCC Past Council Chair  CS Cabinet Secretary  CT Cabinet Treasurer 
LCIF Lions Club International Foundation LCI Lions Club International 
GMA Global Membership Approach 

Hello Lions, 

Please remember to contact Lion Ceal Schulz to add and remove names from 
the Prayer List and the Fallen Lion list.  Also please let Ceal know about the 
memorial service or visitation.  Ceal’s email address is 
cealschulz@sbcglobal.net   

Lions in need of  Prayers 
Lion Jack Voightschild  Lion Jaline Spurgeon  Lion Jeff Cooper 
Lion Charlie Placke  PDG John Ferry   Lion Carol Murdock 
Lion  Marvin Mast  PDG Cindy Wright (25D) PDG Newell Clifton  
Lion Sara Glass   Lion Mike Crouch  PDG Charlie Crawford 
 
PDG Charlie Crawford had a Stroke in June.  He is currently staying with his    
daughter.  If you wish to send him a get well card, the address is: 
 21953 Alpine Ridge Drive 
 South Bend, IN 46628  

New Member   Club     Sponsor 
Scott Clark   New Albany Lions  Brian Brewer 
Don Smolek   New Albany Lions  Andrew Rutz 
Edith Chumley   New Middletown Lions Marilyn Sue Bline 
Tom Rogers   Odon Lions   Rick Tribby 
Rosemary Miller  Sullivan County Lions Debra Heaton 
Vicki Schenbeck  Sullivan County Lions Debra Heaton 

New Lions in July 

Prayer List 





Indiana Lions Foundation Needs Your Help at the Indiana State Fair 
Opening Day of the 2024 Indiana State Fair is just one month away.  As in previous years, we will be 
greeting fairgoers, while selling and scanning tickets at Gate 1W on 38th Street and Gate 12 on 42nd 
Street. This year, we will also be working at 4 new gates at the tunnel exits from the State Fair Infield 
parking lot. 
Incentives: 

Volunteers can earn credits towards a W.P. Woods Fellowship (WPWF), or a nominal cash donation 
to their Lions Club or favorite Indiana Lions state project. 

Early AM Shift: 5:30 am–8:30 am - 1 WPWF credit 
AM Shift: 8:00 am–2:30 pm - 1 WPWF credit 
PM Shift: 2:00 pm–8:30 pm - 2 WPWF credits 

Bring a carload of volunteers (minimum: 5) to work at the State Fair and we will help pay for the 
gas. 
Bring a vanload of volunteers (minimum: 8) to work at the State Fair and we will help pay for the 
van rental and the gas. 

Dress Code Reminder:  
The Indiana State Fair has a dress code for volunteers working at the State Fair.  

Khaki/tan or black pants, shorts or skirts. No bluejeans, please. 
Lions shirts are acceptable, as are blue State Fair shirts, and plain white t-shirts. 
We are asked to wear caps. If  you have a Lions cap or a tan State Fair cap from previous years, 
those are acceptable. If you do not have a cap, we will provide you with an Indiana Lions Foundation 
cap. 

Check-In / Check-Out Reminder: 
Please be sure to check in at the Indiana Lions Foundation booth at the beginning of your shift, and check 
out at the same place at the end of your shift.  
Directions to Indiana State Fair: 
Volunteers for the Indiana Lions Foundation State Fair project should enter the fairgrounds through Gate 
10, at the intersection of 42nd Street and Crittenden Avenue in Indianapolis. You should be able to use that 
intersection as the destination in Google Maps.  
An annotated map of the Indiana State Fairgrounds is attached. Gate 10, the parking area, the Foundation's 
check-in booth, and our gates are highlighted. 
If you have any questions about our Indiana State Fair project, please call me or send me an email 
message.  
There are a couple of changes for this year. 

 Last year, the Fair was closed on Monday and Tuesday each week; this year it will be closed only 
on Monday. 

 Automobile entrance to infield parking will be handled differently this year. In prior years, cashiers 
collected money for auto parking fees and entrance fees on the access roads. This year, only auto 
parking fees will be charged at the access roads. Four new gates are being created on the infield, 
and Lions will sell and scan tickets at these new gates. On the website sign-in sheets they are 
designated as NW, SW, NE and SE gates. 

This year, we will have approximately 1,000 shifts and we need your help to fill these positions. Please sign 
up on the website at: 

IndianaLionsFoundationMD25.org 
If you have any questions, please contact one of the Indiana Lions Foundation’s State Fair Committee 
members:      

Lion Rose Russell  574-250-0125 
PDG Don Cooper  260-615-5350 
Lion Pam Arnold  260-705-6610 
PDG Kathy Lozier  317-431-7655 
PCC Bob Booher  317-435-0139 



 

Raffle Ɵckets are ONE TICKET for $1 / SIX TICKETS for $5. All proceeds will benefit our Sam Hopper Scholarship Fund.  

 

Anyone who would like a raffle Ɵcket(s) please send a check for the amount desired, along with their name, address, and phone number.  Please 

make your check out to: Georgetown Lions Club with Raffle Tickets in the Memo.  Send checks to Georgetown Lions Club, in care of K. Ramsey 

5900 Georgetown Greenville Road, Greenville, IN 47124 

 

We will fill the Ɵckets out for them and send back the KEEP ones for their records. (It's also a great way to know we received the check!)  

 

1. GiŌ package also includes TWO GiŌ CerƟficates for $25 each to Turtle Run Winery in Corydon, IN 

Georgetown LIONS CLUB Raffle 
Proceeds benefit our Sam Hopper Scholarship Fund 










